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Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
June 7 – Pool Party
June 14 – 

June 21 – Mary’s “In” party

Upcoming Events:

June 18 – Ice Cream Social
Pool Party, June 7:  Rotary will be meeting at the Pool Park for a picnic.  We will be saying goodbye to our RYE student, Sara.  She’s been a great addition to our club.  We will also have our Scholarship Recipients in attendance.  Come say goodbye to Sara and greet our newly named scholarship recipients.  Lucy has a plan for us!!!  Hope you have read the submitted article in last week’s Mason Valley News.  It looks like a Lucy article to me.  Thanks!!!
Spring Dance:  This fundraiser turned out great.  The Rotarians in attendance met the needs to get this dance going.  It seems to have been a weekend of conflict for many Rotarians.  We will have to check and see if the problem was the date.  The dinner was outstanding, decoration great, band a success and the auction items raised a lot of money.  Thanks Lynda for making this auction a success.  Your planning and organization were important.  Thanks also to Club members who donated items.
Club Needs:  We need volunteers for two important to the club jobs.

a) Program Chairman:  Lucy has handled this, important to the club’s success, job for several years.  She will be a tough act to follow.  When she accepted the job as Scholarship Chairman it was agreed that she would be replaced as program chairman.  See Mary if you are willing to give this job a try.  If Mary does not receive a volunteer for this job, we will be back to assigning Rotarians a date to fill with the speaker of their choice.  Watch the newsletter for your date.
b) Sergeant-at-arms:  Eddie and Manuel took care of this job for a long time and did a great job.  Tom and Judy volunteered to do this, but when they again took over the newsletter they needed a replacement.  This job requires someone who attends meetings regularly.  Part of  the job is getting out the bell, gavel, urinal and putting them away.  The sheets needed for attendance and money collection are provided by Ann.  This is a job that allows you to visit with all Rotarians and is critical to collecting the info needed by the Secretary (for attendance) and by the Treasurer.  See Mary if you can help the Club out.  It is an important way to help out our Club.
Ice Cream Social:  Thanks to all who signed up to bring ice cream (10 to 11 gallons), toppings or work.  If you were not there last week and want to help out, please email or call Prices.  As you know, if you were at the last meeting, Tom and Judy were not there.  While in Tahoe to attend Howard Bitner’s memorial service, Tom sneezed.  It resulted in a trip to Barton ER.  Muscle spasms are unpredictable and he has been slowly improving since a week ago Saturday AM.  We are hopeful that we will be up and ready for the ice cream social.  Both of us agree that a sign to the effect “pardon our dust and weeds, muscle spasms were not in the plan”.  We may need some extra help getting tables from the locker to Nordyke and setting them up.  Also bringing down card tables and chairs may be a problem.  If you are willing to help with this setup, please let Judy know.  Tom says he will be at the pool party Tuesday.  I hope he is right.

It would be wise for the Board to have a plan if Tom and I are unable to host this event.  I suggest a postponement, if necessary, to a weekend in the fall.  Give it some thought.  We have to have a way to let ticket holders know if this happens.  A possible solution would be a stick-on addition to posters that are already in place.

Tom is progressing very slowly.  He definitely had a downturn after coming home from Barton on the Sunday of Memorial Day weekend.  Each day is a little better, but it is not the 3 to 5 day recovery we were promised.

Scholarship Committee:  This has been an active and busy group.  They have made an admirable start to continuing the scholarship program after Joe’s sudden departure.  The info in the paper was wonderful.  I think the scholarships and publicity resulted in a number of donations in Joe’s memory to our scholarship fund.  Too bad Joe can’t be here to see the outpouring of support for scholarships that has occurred in his memory
Facebook/Website:

Probably the most important method for diversifying our membership and even just  maintaining our membership will be through effective use of modern communication technology.  Especially for attracting younger members we need to have a more appealing presence on media like Facebook and the plain old web.  Yerington Rotary currently has both a Facebook page and a web page (www.yeringtonrotary.org) but both could be improved.  Carrie Giomi did a lot of the early work on the Facebook page, but now we need someone else to be responsible for keeping it updated and keeping it organized so that relevant information and current Club activities are right there for the viewing.  Our web page contains copies of the Newsletters and it has some information about what we have done in the past, but it could be much more dynamic and descriptive of what we do.  One of the talks at the 5190 Conference last weekend was about improving web image.  We need members to improve these pages.
Mary’s “IN PARTY”:  Please bring your own chairs to sit on.  This will be a picnic.  Peggy will do wonders with planned overs from our dance.  This is the time to show Mary your support for her year as president.  

I am confident we can handle this fun picnic.  
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